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PRESS RELEASE

District Plan on hold for further work with neighbours
Mid Sussex District Councillors are frustrated that the District Plan Inspector has said that he is not satisfied that the Council has met the Duty to Cooperate. This means the Council cannot proceed to the next stage until it has carried out more work with neighbouring councils.
This decision does not affect neighbourhood planning and the District Council will continue to support Town and Parish Councils as they complete this very important work. It will not have any impact on the way the Council currently considers planning applications but it will delay the adoption of the Mid Sussex plan.

Today in Westminster Hall, the Rt Hon Nicholas Soames PC MP secured an adjournment debate which touched on this issue. He was joined by the Rt Hon Nick Herbert MP.

In the debate, Rt Hon Nicholas Soames PC MP expressed support for Mid Sussex’s District Plan and gave his resounding endorsement of the Council’s work to plan responsibly for growth.

Rt Hon Nick Herbert MP stated that the delay to Mid Sussex’s local plan was undermining promises to local people that they should have their say on how their communities are shaped.

“The District Council has worked hard to prepare a responsible local plan to meet the needs and growth of Mid Sussex, in line with the Government’s localism agenda but it seems that this is no longer enough” said Councillor Garry Wall, Leader of Mid Sussex District Council. “Many residents left the last hearing feeling the odds were stacked against the District Council in its attempt to agree a local plan in the face of opposition from those with vested interests, such as developers.”

Councillor Gary Marsh, Cabinet Member for Planning said “I feel we have been unfairly treated and it would seem that the expectations about what is required by Councils under Duty to Cooperate have changed in recent months and we will be making that point to the Inspector” 

The Council will carefully consider the Inspector’s comments and will do whatever is required to secure a successful local plan as quickly as possible.
ENDS

For more information please contact Martin Faulconbridge on 01444 477478 or Martin.Faulconbridge@midsussex.gov.uk
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